
Development Services Committee Communications – Monday, November 9, 2020 – Item # 10.1 

– Appeal of Heritage Permit Application – 3 Victoria Lane, Unionville 

Communication 1 
From: LFKhadiyev <lfkhadiyev@gmail.com>  
Sent: November 5, 2020 3:28 PM 
To: Wokral, Peter <pwokral@markham.ca> 
Subject: Appeal of HeritagePermit Application for a Fence 3 Victoria Lane, Unionville. 

 

CAUTION: This email originated from a source outside the City of Markham. DO 

NOT CLICK on any links or attachments, or reply unless you recognize the sender 

and know the content is safe. 
Dear Mayor Scarpitti and Deputy Mayor Hamilton and Markham Councillors, 
I am writing to you today in regards to item 10.1 on the Development Services Committee 
agenda for November 9th – Appeal of Heritage Permit Application for a Fence 3 Victoria Lane, 
Unionville. 
I walk down Victoria Avenue in Unionville very often. 

I was shocked to notice a very tall chain-link fence go up on the property of number 31. 

You can see this fence on the property of #31 from as far back as the junction of Victoria Lane 

and Victoria Avenue and beyond. It is highly visible from the road and pathway and is not in 

keeping with the heritage district and the historic nature of the home that is surrounds. 

I love the history and the nature of my city, and I am sure we have to respect all by-laws that 

protect them. 

That is why I have confidence that Markham Council will ensure that this fence is removed.  

Sincerely, 

Lyudmila Khadiyeva 
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Development Services Committee Communications – Monday, November 9, 2020 – Item # 10.1 

– Appeal of Heritage Permit Application – 3 Victoria Lane, Unionville 

 

Communication 2 
 
From: Daver S. Bonab <dshahiri@hotmail.com>  
Sent: November 6, 2020 10:55 AM 
To: Mayor Scarpitti <MayorScarpitti@markham.ca>; Deputy Mayor, Don Hamilton – Markham 
<DHamilton@markham.ca>; Regional Councillor, Jack Heath - Markham <jheath@markham.ca>; 
Councillor, Amanda Collucci - Markham <ACollucci@markham.ca>; Councillor, Andrew Keyes - Markham 
<AKeyes@markham.ca>; Councillor, Keith Irish - Markham <KIrish@markham.ca>; Councillor, Alan Ho - 
Markham <Alan.ho@markham.ca>; Councillor, Khalid Usman - Markham <KUsman@markham.ca>; 
Councillor, Karen Rea - Markham <KRea@markham.ca>; Councillor, Reid McAlpine - Markham 
<RMcAlpine@markham.ca>; Regional Councillor, Joe Li - Markham <JLi3@markham.ca>; Regional 
Councillor, Jim Jones - Markham <jjones@markham.ca>; Councillor, Isa Lee - Markham 
<ILee@markham.ca>; Wokral, Peter <pwokral@markham.ca>; shanta@thegivingtreeunionville.ca 
Subject: Chain Fence Victoria Lane Unionville 

 

CAUTION: This email originated from a source outside the City of Markham. DO 

NOT CLICK on any links or attachments, or reply unless you recognize the sender 

and know the content is safe. 
Dear Mayor Scarpitti and Deputy Mayor Hamilton and Markham Councillors, 
As a resident of the Heritage District of Unionville and a person who also works in Unionville, I 

walk down Victoria Avenue in Unionville very often. 
Recently I realized a metal fence installed on the Victoria Lane toward the ravine. 

It is highly visible from the road and pathway and is not in keeping with the heritage district and 

the historic nature of our community. 
It is a blight on our public realm and not consistent with our Heritage Conservation District Plan 

which clearly states that ‘Fencing is an integral part of establishing the heritage character of an 

area and an important visual element in the streetscape.  
I have confidence that Markham Council will ensure that this fence is removed. 
Sincerely, 
Unionville resident, 
Daver S. Bonab 
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Development Services Committee Communications – Monday, November 9, 2020 – Item # 10.1 

– Appeal of Heritage Permit Application – 3 Victoria Lane, Unionville 

Communication 3 
From: Heather Bator <hmbator@sympatico.ca>  
Sent: November 6, 2020 11:22 AM 
To: Mayor Scarpitti <MayorScarpitti@markham.ca>; Deputy Mayor, Don Hamilton – Markham 
<DHamilton@markham.ca>; Regional Councillor, Jack Heath - Markham <jheath@markham.ca>; 
Councillor, Amanda Collucci - Markham <ACollucci@markham.ca>; Councillor, Andrew Keyes - Markham 
<AKeyes@markham.ca>; Councillor, Keith Irish - Markham <KIrish@markham.ca>; Councillor, Alan Ho - 
Markham <Alan.ho@markham.ca>; Councillor, Khalid Usman - Markham <KUsman@markham.ca>; 
Councillor, Karen Rea - Markham <KRea@markham.ca>; Councillor, Reid McAlpine - Markham 
<RMcAlpine@markham.ca>; Regional Councillor, Joe Li - Markham <JLi3@markham.ca>; Regional 
Councillor, Jim Jones - Markham <jjones@markham.ca>; Councillor, Isa Lee - Markham 
<ILee@markham.ca>; Wokral, Peter <pwokral@markham.ca> 
Subject: Victoria Avenue, Unionville.  
Importance: High 

 

CAUTION: This email originated from a source outside the City of Markham. DO 

NOT CLICK on any links or attachments, or reply unless you recognize the sender 

and know the content is safe. 

Dear Mayor Scarpitti and Deputy Mayor Hamilton and Markham Councillors, 

I take many walks down Victoria Avenue in Unionville which is so peaceful and beautiful. 

I was shocked to notice a very tall chain-link fence go up on the property of number 31, which is 

quite out of place in this beautiful Heritage neighbourhood. 

You can see this fence on the property of #31 from as far back as the junction of Victoria Lane 

and Victoria Avenue and beyond. It is highly visible from the road and pathway and is not in 

keeping with the Heritage district and the historic nature of the home that is surrounds. 

It is a blight on our public realm and not consistent with our Heritage Conservation District Plan 

which clearly states that ‘Fencing is an integral part of establishing the Heritage character of an 

area and an important visual element in the streetscape. Modern chain-link fences do not, for 

example, help create a Heritage character. “  They look cheap and disgusting!  How has this been 

allowed to happen in a Heritage neighbourhood.  

I have confidence that Markham Council will ensure that this fence is removed immediately.  

Sincerely, 

Heather Bator 

Concerned Unionville Resident  
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